
 

Richard E. Dunn, Director 
 
Land Protection Branch 
2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive  

Suite 1054, East Tower 

Atlanta, Georgia 30334 

404-657-8600 

 

 December 4, 2020 

VIA EMAIL ONLY: RWMITCHE@southernco.com 

   

Georgia Power Company 

c/o Mr. Robert W. Mitchell, Environmental Affairs Manager  

241 Ralph McGill Boulevard 

Atlanta, GA 30308 

Subject: Fourth VRP Progress Report, dated October 1, 2020 

 Savannah Electric – Plant Kraft, HSI #10415 

 155 Crossgate Road, Port Wentworth, Chatham County, Georgia 

Dear Mr. Mitchell: 

 

The Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) has reviewed the Fourth VRP Progress 

Report (PR 4) submitted by Resolute Environmental & Water Resources Consulting, LLC 

(Resolute) on behalf of Georgia Power Company for the referenced site. Based on PR 4, EPD 

understands that Environmental Covenants (ECs) for the subject properties are currently being 

finalized. If the ECs are not submitted by April 2, 2021, please provide another semi-annual status 

update.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact the undersigned at (404) 463-0530 or via email at 

michael.smilley@dnr.ga.gov. 

 

 Sincerely, 

  

  
 Michael Smilley 

 Project Officer 

 Voluntary Remediation Unit 

 

c: Christina Coleman Robinson (CCOLEMAN@southernco.com) 

 Stephen K. Wilson (Stephen.Wilson@ResoluteEnv.com) 

 Andrea Rimer (andrea.rimer@troutmansanders.com) 

 Susan Kibler (susan.kibler@dnr.ga.gov) 

 

File:  216-0122 (VRP) 
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